When the call for Reserves of the U. 5. Army
was given, the Cycle staff was left without 1ts
editor-in-chief. Although a great part of the
work had been completed, the responsibility ot
publishing the 1917 Cycle was lett to the manag-

ing editor.
The editor wishes to express his most hearty
appreciation for the effortand sacrifices of the man-

aging editor, not only {in this emergency, but
thruout the editing of the book.



